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Special Meeting of Council 
December 8, 2014 

 
PRESENT Mayor David Corkum, Deputy Mayor Mark Pearl, 

Councilor Bill Boyd, Councilor Eric Bolland, Councilor 

Bernie Cooper, Councilor Nola Folker-Hill (absent with 

regrets), Councilor Tony Bentley, CAO Mark Phillips, 

Town Clerk Carol Harmes and Solicitor Cris Shirrett 

  

CALL TO ORDER The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. and CAO 

Phillips reported that all members of Council were 

present (except Councilor Nola Folker-Hill), along with 

the Town’s solicitor, the Town Clerk and himself.  

Senior staff members were also in attendance. 

  

CASH-IN-LIEU OF PARKING 

24 Webster Court 

Mayor David Corkum noted that there was only one 

agenda item to be addressed during this Special 

Meeting of Council, and that was the request from the 

law firm – Nathanson, Seaman and Watts – located at 

24 Webster Court.  He stated that the expansion to their 

building would necessitate either additional on-site 

parking or would fall under the option of Cash-in-lieu 

of Parking Requirements.    

 

As this second option was preferred in this situation, it 

was moved by Councilor Bernie Cooper and seconded 

by Councilor Eric Bolland 

 

that Council accepts $1249.92 as cash-in-lieu 

for parking for the expansion of the property 

located at 24 Webster Court. 

 

MOTION CARRIED 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

 

It was moved by Councilor Bill Boyd and seconded by  

Councilor Tony Bentley 

 

that the Special Meeting of Council adjourns 

at 5:06 p.m. to go In Camera to discuss Land 

Negotiations. 

MOTION CARRIED 

 


